
CDBG Substantial Amendment to the 2008-2012 
Consolidated Plan & 2012 Annual Action Plan
Program Year 5; Amendment #2; Reprogramming of funds
Summary:

According to St. Tammany Parish’s Citizen Participation Plan and Federal Regulations, changes made in allocating St. Tammany Parish’s Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program funds constitute a substantial amendment to the Consolidated Plan. The proposed changes include the re-distribution of funds in the amount of $22,108.81 from currently unallocated to the Home Repair Program from the 2012-2013 program year and the creation of a Minor Sewer Repair activity in the 2012-2013 program year.  

The unallocated CDBG funds will be re-allocated to the Home Rehabilitation and Repair Program ($15,000.00) and Minor Sewer Repair ($7,108.81). This will allow for at least one additional house to be serviced under home rehabilitation and two sewer systems to be repaired under the sewer program.  The CDBG funds re-allocated for this project equal $22,108.81, benefitting low to moderate income homeowners of St. Tammany Parish.
Fiscal Impact:

There is no fiscal impact. The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development determines the Community Development Block Grant Amount that the Parish receives. The proposed changes to the program will not affect the total amount of funding and will involve only the re-allocation of resources.

Background:
St. Tammany Parish’s Citizen Participation Plan requires a substantial amendment when funds are moved between eligible projects. These changes therefore require the modification of St. Tammany Parish’s 2008-2012 Consolidated Plan and the 2012 Annual Action Plan. 
The proposed CDBG program changes include:

· Re-allocation of $22,108.81 unspent funds from 2012.
Citizen Participation:

As outlined in St. Tammany Parish’s Citizen Participation Plan, substantial amendments to the Consolidated Plan will be required when changes in the use of CDBG funds are proposed from one eligible activity to another or when projects are added or deleted from the plan. When a substantial amendment is proposed, the Parish will provide citizens with at least 30 days notice prior to implementation of the amendment.

Notice of the proposed amendment will be published in at least one newspaper of general circulation. The Parish will consider any comments or views of citizens received in writing, or orally at public hearings. A summary of these comments and views will be attached to the substantial amendment. 

The full Citizen Participation Plan is available on the Parish website at: http://www.stpgov.org/departments/hhs
The Substantial Amendment will be available for viewing on the Parish website at: http://www.stpgov.org/departments/hhs  and at St. Tammany Parish Government Offices. Citizens who are unable to access the amendment should call 985-898-3074 to obtain an accessible copy of the amendment. St. Tammany Parish is soliciting input from citizens on the proposed Substantial Amendment. Citizens are invited to submit comments in writing:
Via mail:

St. Tammany Parish Government

Department of Health & Human Services

P.O. Box 628

Covington, LA 70434

Via fax: 
985-898-3081

Via email: 
healthhumanservices@stpgov.org    

Citizen Comments will be accepted for inclusion in the substantial amendment from May 31, 2017 – June 30, 2017. Citizens who are unable to submit comments in writing are encouraged to call 985-898-3074 for accommodations.

